
 
 

 

 

 

 

5 February 2018 

2017/2018 Newsletter No. 1 
 

Dear Colleagues, 

 

In this first newsletter of the year, may I extend the warmest regards from 

the Executive Committee to our new and current members, and wish you all 

a prosperous and fruitful year ahead. 

 

I would like to inform you of the following:  

 

1. Annual General Meeting (2017/18) 

 

The Annual General Meeting held on 8 December 2017 was well-

received and 120 members attended. Thank you very much for your 

continual support. 

 

We were very happy to have invited The Hon. Matthew Cheung Kin-

chung, GBM, GBS, JP Chief Secretary for Administration, HKSAR 

Government to speak on “Youth Policy of Hong Kong” 香港青年政策. 

In the Open Forum session that followed, participants had very good 

exchanges of views with our Honourable guest, Mr. Cheung.  

 

The draft minutes of the AGM is attached for your reference and perusal. 

Please inform me of any suggested amendments by email at 

pwl@hodao.edu.hk or through telephone at 2479-9885. 

 

2. Membership drive and membership list 

At present we have 338 Full members, 23 Associate members, 35 Life 

members and 5 Affiliated members, making a total of 401 members. 

Your warm and continual support for the Association is highly 

appreciated. We strive to include every colleague who is interested in 

the Association and shares our mission and vision. If you know of any 

colleague, including your vice principals and assistant principals, who 

is not yet a Full member or an Associate member, please invite him/her 

to join us. Application forms could be downloaded from our website 

(http://www.hkahss.edu.hk/.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.hkahss.edu.hk/wp-content/uploads/2018/02/Minutes-of-the-Annual-General-Meeting-2017.pdf
mailto:pwl@hodao.edu.hk
http://www.hkahss.edu.hk/


 
 

 

 

 

The updated Membership List is available on our website. If you choose not to have your 

contact information made available on our website, please let me know for arrangements. 

 

3. Executive Committee and Co-opted Members  

 

In the new year, we are happy to have Mr. Wong Wai Yu Michael and Mrs. Lee Shek Yuk 

Yu Ruth continue to serve in the Association as the Hon. Executive Secretary and Hon. 

Resources Adviser respectively. Their professional support and practical assistance to the 

Chairman and the Executive Committee would be highly valued. 

 

The Executive Committee members met immediately after the AGM and the posts were 

filled by election at the meeting. At the same time, we have invited some colleagues to 

help with the various task groups. The complete list is attached as follows for your 

reference. 

 
Post Name School 

Honorary Executive 

Secretary 

Mr. Wong Wai Yu, Michael 

黃謂儒先生 

 

Honorary Resources 

Adviser 

Mrs. Lee Shek Yuk Yu, Ruth 

李石玉如女士 

 

Chairman Ms. Lee Suet Ying 

李雪英女士 

Ho Yu College and Primary School 

(Sponsored By Sik Sik Yuen) 

嗇色園主辦可譽中學暨可譽小學 

Vice-chairmen Mr. Lin Chun Pong 

連鎮邦先生 

Ng Yuk Secondary School 

五育中學 

Mr. Tang Chun Keung, 

Teddy 

鄧振強先生 

The HKMA K S Lo College 

香港管理專業協會羅桂祥中學 

Hon. Secretaries Mr. Lo Shiu Ming, Tommy 

羅紹明先生 

The Church of Christ in China Kei 

Long College 

中華基督教會基朗中學 

Ms. Pang Wai Lan, Helena 

彭惠蘭女士 

Ho Dao College (Sponsored By Sik Sik 

Yuen) 

可道中學〔嗇色園主辦〕 

Hon. Treasurer Dr. Lau Yiu Hung 

劉瑤紅博士 

Kit Sam Lam Bing Yim Secondary 

School 

潔心林炳炎中學 

Committee 

members 

Ms. Chan Shin Kwan 

陳倩君女士 

SKH Holy Trinity Church Secondary 

School 

聖公會聖三一堂中學 

Mr. Chau Hau Fung 

周厚峰先生 

CUHKFAA Chan Chun Ha Secondary 

School 

香港中文大學校友會聯會陳震夏中學 

Ms. Yau Kit Ying, Veronica 

邱潔瑩女士 

Fanling Kau Yan College 

粉嶺救恩書院 

Co-opted members Dr. Cheng Lai Lam, Felix 

鄭禮林博士 

CCC Kwei Wah Shan College 

中華基督教會桂華山中學 



 
 

 

 

 

Mrs. Tam Cheung Kit Ying, 

Grace 

譚張潔凝女士 

St. Margaret’s Co-educational English 

Secondary and Primary School 

聖瑪加利男女英文中小學 

Mr. Wan Ka Kit, Andy 

溫家傑先生 

Baptist Lui Ming Choi Secondary 

School 

浸信會呂明才中學 

Task Group 

members 

Ms. Chan Shuk Man 

陳淑雯女士 

Po Kok Secondary School 

寶覺中學 

Mr. Chau Lai Ming 

周黎明先生 

Salesians of Don Bosco Ng Siu Mui 

Secondary School 

天主教慈幼會伍少梅中學 

Mrs. Cheng Cheung Shuk 

Yee, Alice 

鄭張淑儀女士 

SKH Lui Ming Choi Secondary School 

聖公會呂明才中學 

Mr. Cheng Kai Lam, Joe 

鄭繼霖先生 

Baptist Wing Lung Secondary School 

浸信會永隆中學 

Mr. Cheng Kwun Kit, Allan 

鄭鈞傑先生 

Ying Wa College 

英華書院 

Mr. Fung Chi Tak 

馮志德先生 

Christ College 

基督書院 

Dr. Ho Sai Mun, Stanley 

何世敏博士 

 

Ms. Li Wai Bing, Vickie 

李慧冰女士 

Tuen Mun Government Secondary 

School 

屯門官立中學 

Sister Wong May May 

黃美美修女 

 

Mr. Yip Wai Yee, Wharlee 

葉偉儀先生 

Buddhist Wong Wan Tin College 

佛教黃允畋中學 

 

4. Task Groups for 2017/2018 

 

The Executive Committee set up the following Task Groups to monitor, address, and 

resolve issues, and to take action where appropriate. We believe that will foster our 

professionalism.  

 

We need the participation of and contribution from our members and gratefully welcome 

your input. Please contact the Convener(s) of each Task Group directly for information, 

comments, suggestions and participation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

Task Group Convener(s) Members 

Communication 

Support 

Mr. Wong Wai Yu,Michael  

Ms. Chan Shin Kwan 

Ms. Lee Suet Ying 

Mr. Lo Shiu Ming, Tommy 

Annual Conference 

and AGM 

Mr. Tang Chun Keung, Teddy 

Mr. Fung Chi Tak 

Mrs. Tam Cheung Kit Ying, 

Grace 

Continuing 

Professional 

Development 

(CPD) 

Mrs. Lee Shek Yuk Yu, Ruth 

Dr. Lau Yiu Hung 

Mr. Chau Lai Ming 

Mr. Cheng Kai Lam, Joe 

Mr. Cheng Kwun Kit Allan 

Mr. Fung Chi Tak 

Ms. Pang Wai Lan, Helena  

Mr. Wan Ka Kit, Andy 

Sister Wong May May 

Curriculum Review 

and Development 

(CRD) 

Dr. Ho Sai Mun, Stanley 

Mr. Lin Chun Pong 

Ms. Chan Shin Kwan 

Mr. Tang Chun Keung, Teddy 

Mr. Wan Ka Kit Andy 

Mr. Yip Wai Yee, Wharlee 

Research and 

Development 

(R&D) 

Mrs. Lee Shek Yuk Yu, Ruth 

Ms. Pang Wai Lan, Helena 

Mrs. Cheng Cheung Shuk Yee, 

Alice 

Dr. Ho Sai Mun, Stanley 

Mr. Lin Chun Pong 

Mr. Lo Shiu Ming, Tommy 

Self-Regulated 

Learning (SRL) 

and Hong Kong 

Adaptive Learning 

Project (香港因材

網) 

Mr. Chau Hau Fung 

Dr. Lau Yiu Hung 

Ms. Chan Shuk Man 

Dr. Cheng Lai Lam, Felix 

Dr. Ho Sai Mun, Stanley 

Ms. Li Wai Bing, Vickie 

Ms. Yau Kit Ying, Veronica 

Incorporation of 

HKAHSS 

Mr. Lo Shiu Ming, Tommy 

Mrs. Tam Cheung Kit Ying, 

Grace 

Mr. Wong Wai Yu, Michael 

Ms. Yau Kit Ying, Veronica 

Collaboration with 

Polytechnic 

University/Lingnan 

University 

Mr. Wong Wai Yu, Michael 

Ms. Yau Kit Ying, Veronica 

Ms. Chan Shin Kwan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

5. HKAHSS representatives in different education institutes 

 

We have representatives in different education institutes. Please refer to the table below 

for information. 

 
Organisation Representative 

Secondary School Places Allocation Committee Ms. Lee Suet Ying 

The Council on Professional Conduct in Education Ms. Lee Suet Ying 

Joint Committee of the Secondary School Councils and 

Secondary School Principals’ Association of 18 Districts 

Ms. Lee Suet Ying 

Coordinating Committee on BCA & Assessment Literacy Ms. Lee Suet Ying 

Sub-committee on Initial Teacher Education (SCITE) Ms. Lee Suet Ying 

Advisory Committee of “Online Crisis Support for Youth” 

Programme 

Ms. Lee Suet Ying 

EDB’s Principal’s Liaison Meeting for 334 Ms. Lee Suet Ying 

Ms. Chan Shin Kwan 

HKEAA’s Advisory Committee on Public Examinations 

Administration 

Mr. Lin Chun Pong 

IEC Financial Literacy Programme Mr. Lin Chun Pong 

Respect Our Teachers Campaign Mr. Tang Chun Keung, Teddy 

EDB’s Integrated Education Task Force Ms. Pang Wai Lan, Helena 

Hong Kong Teachers’ Centre Mr. Lo Shiu Ming, Tommy 

Watsons Sportsman Mr. Fung Chi Tak 

 

 

 

6. Education Colloquium : Vision 2047 

 

  
 

 The Education Colloquium : Vision 2047, held on 26 and 27 January 2018, concluded 

successfully. Response from attendees was encouraging, with the total number of 

participants estimated at around 800. Participants included many principals, vice 

principals, teachers, school sponsoring bodies, government officials, university scholars, 

parents, students and NGOs. All are full of enthusiasm and passion about education.  

 



 
 

 

 

 

It was our honour and privilege to have the Hon. Mrs. Carrie Lam Cheng Yuet-ngor, GBM, 

GBS, JP give a video-taped opening address regardless of her very busy and tight schedule, 

the Hon. Matthew Cheung Kin-chung, GBM, GBS, JP, the Acting Chief Executive of 

HKSAR as the Guest-of-Honour to officiate at the Education Colloquium.  

 

We were also very delighted to have three distinguished keynote speakers from overseas. 

They were :  

 

 Name Topic 

A Mr. Anthony Mackay, 

CEO, Centre for Strategic Education (CSE), 

Melbourne 

Education for Future: 

Learning a Living 

B Ms. Purvee Chauhan, 

Program Manager, Nalanda Project,  

Motivation for Excellence, India 

Education Reform and 

Equity 

C Mr. Stephen Harris, 

Founding Director SCIL-Sydney Centre for 

Innovation in Learning 

Unleashing Youth Potentials 

 

 

Their speeches were truly enlightening and inspiring. We were also grateful to have many 

renowned local speakers to join the various sessions after the keynotes speeches. They 

included:  

 

A. Professor Edward Chen Kwan-yiu,  

B. Ms. Anna Wu Hung-yuk,  

C. Professor Raees Begum Baig,  

D. Hon. Michael Tien Puk-sun,  

E. Mr. Jasper Tsang Yok-sing, and  

F. Mr. Kevin Yeung Yun-hung.  

 

During the various sessions, participants had good exchanges of ideas with our speakers. 

We modestly urge all who care about our youth to work collaboratively, and in partnership 

with AHSS, for a better future secondary education in Hong Kong. Do visit our website 

(http://www.hkahss.edu.hk) and you will be able to get access to the programme, the 

speakers’ information, the photo gallery, the powerpoints, etc. and share our excitement 

and happiness. 

 

Last but not the least, the AHSS wishes to express its gratitude to Peter Bennett 

Foundation, The Yeh Family Philanthropy and the WYNG foundation (in no particular 

order) for their support. Their generosity has helped make the Education Colloquium 

possible. 

 

 

 

http://www.hkahss.edu.hk/


 
 

 

 

 

7. "Startup - SRL Learning Communities" Programme  (SRL社群啟航計劃) 

 

To further expand our SRL network schools to enhance the effectiveness of learning and 

teaching, a new programme named “Startup - SRL Learning Communities”, will be 

launched from March to May 2018. It includes a seminar about the conceptual framework 

and empirical studies on the latest development and strategies for promoting SRL; two 

school visits and sharing of school practices; and lastly a workshop on sharing and 

generating school and teacher development plan. It is hoped that we can learn, share, and 

collaborate with principals and their middle managers from different schools on 

promoting SRL in Hong Kong. 

 

Interested principals, please click HERE or this link:   

https://goo.gl/EdNWcV for details and scan the QR 

code for enrollment. 

 

 

 
 

8. Retreat for members 

 

The Association is organizing a Retreat for members on 10 May 2018 at St. Paul’s House 

of Prayer (聖保祿樂靜院), Sheung Shui. Participating in the retreat, you will have quiet 

time for reflection and to rejuvenate you mind, body and spirit. You are highly encouraged 

to join. Please save the date for the retreat. More information will be released soon. 

 

 

 

 

Wish you every success in the Year of the Dog. 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Pang Wai Lan Helena 

                                                                                                           Honorary Secretary 

 

 

Encl. – 2017 AGM Minutes 

         Starup – SRL Learning Communities 

http://www.hkahss.edu.hk/wp-content/uploads/2018/02/Startup_SRL-LC_Programme-and-Enrolment_Final.pdf
https://goo.gl/EdNWcV

